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State of California 
California Energy Commission 
Memorandum 

To:  Steven G. Lins Date:  May 1, 2023 
Deputy General Counsel & Telephone: (916) 654-5013 

 Director of Government Affairs 
Office of the General Counsel  
Sacramento Municipal Utility District 
6201 S Street P.O. Box 15830 
Sacramento, CA 95852-0830  

From:  Drew Bohan 
Executive Director  
California Energy Commission 
715 P Street  
Sacramento, CA 95814 

 
Subject: Approval of SMUD’s revised application to administer a community solar system 

pursuant to section 10-115 of the 2022 California Energy Code 
Dear Mr. Lins: 

On March 3, 2023, the California Energy Commission (CEC) received an application from 
Sacramento Municipal Utility District (SMUD) to continue serving as the administrator of 
the Neighborhood SolarShares program pursuant to California Code of Regulations, Title 
24, Part 1, Section 10-115(c). This letter is to inform you that this revised application is 
approved. 

The CEC previously approved SMUD’s application under the 2019 Energy Code at its 
February 20, 2020, business meeting. Under the 2022 Energy Code, the CEC revised 
certain requirements in section 10-115 relating to the administration of Energy Code 
community solar programs. Section 10-115(c)(2) requires the administrator of an 
approved community solar program to submit a revised application to the CEC if there are 
changes in the Energy Code requirements. Any modified Energy Code requirements 
would not apply retroactively to the continued use of previously approved renewable 
energy resources developed to serve a community solar program. The Energy Code 
requires the CEC’s Executive Director to make a determination whether to approve the 
revised community solar application. 

CEC staff analyzed the revised application and concluded that it satisfies the 
requirements of 10-115(c)(2). Based on this analysis, I hereby approve SMUD’s revised 
application. 

Sincerely, 

  
Drew Bohan 
Executive Director 
California Energy Commission 


